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Light bulb gift to 

help save power?

A donation of 10,000 energy efficient light bulbs is aimed at helping Majuro residents reduce their power bills.

Tom Roper, a board member of the New York-based Climate Institute, was in Majuro late last month and officially presented the donation to President Kessai Note.

The Marshalls Energy Company will be installing them in houses from Rita to about Kirt Pinho’s house in the Uliga area. 

The aim is to monitor power consumption to see how the use of the energy efficient bulbs helps to reduce power consumption.

MEC has two substations in the area so it can monitor how much actual energy is used, and that can be translated to how much carbon is saved as a result of less fuel being used to produce power. Roper indicated that the use of these bulbs could reduce fuel usage by MEC, saving the company about $150,000 annually in fuel costs. The bulbs, said Roper, last 20 times longer than regular incandescent light bulbs you buy in stores and use 80 percent less energy.

“We’re concerned with climate change and energy is linked (to it),” he said. “What’s attractive about doing the project in RMI is that we can get figures. (With help from MEC) we can asses the bills now and we can compare the with the bills over the next two months.”

The RMI received four different types of lights, which are also being used to assess which brand is better. MEC will also be keeping track of which households have which brand, Roper said.

The 10,000 bulbs are being provided by the England-based non-profit group Climate Care group. 

According to an international agreement on reducing so-called “greenhouse gas emissions,” companies can gain “credit” by  funding (or donating to) environmentally friendly projects in developing nations. Among projects being supported by companies in industrialized nations are renewable energy (including solar) to reduce use of diesel and other fuels, energy efficient projects such as the bulbs now being used in Majuro, and for replanting forests that absorb carbon dioxide from the atmosphere.

“The community, individuals, MEC and the environment all benefit from this project,” Roper said.

He indicated that in addition to this light bulb donation, his organization is working with the Marshall Islands government to provide assistance to the outer islands electrification project.

The Marshall Islands is the first country in the Pacific to receive this donation, he said. They’ve learned from the experience of doing a similar project earlier in St. Lucia in the Caribbean. Roper indicated that he hopes to expand this to other islands. The plan is to copy what they are doing in Majuro in other countries in the Caribbean and in the Maldives in the Indian Ocean.

Majuro energy ‘still cheap’

Although Majuro residents and businesses have seen power bills go up four times over the past two years, a visiting energy person said Majuro’s rates are still low compared to other island nations.

Tom Roper, who represents the Climate Institute and donated 10,000 energy efficient bulbs for use in Majuro homes, told the Journal that electric rates here “are still among the lowest in the Pacific.”

Roper said rates in Majuro are “much lower” than in the Maldives or in islands in the Caribbean.

